To:       First UCC Consistory
From:  Chaplain Donna
Much of my time this past month was serving as President of Kiwanis—Carlisle.  I planned and scheduled guest speakers for the December 2020—January 2021 remote weekly luncheon programs.  I prepared the presentation for this past week.  Also, I prepared the agendas for both the luncheon and the Board meetings.  I conferred with other Kiwanis Board members for our monthly Board meeting that met this morning.   Consequently, I am learning ZOOM as our Kiwanis meetings are remote. Much appreciation to Lyndsey and Pastor Chris for all their assistance and patience.😄
I continue with research on grand families and attend Maranatha Carlisle and CARC Board ZOOM meetings.  I attended our church’s staff meeting.
As always, appreciation for Consistory, Councils, Pastors, Lyndsay, Ken, Congregation, and all staff.
To the Glory of God, we serve.
Chaplain Donna
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